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Interlocal with Delaware County 
 
There are a couple of issues that we are working with Delaware County.  The first issue 
is an interlocal agreement that allows Delaware County to pave a short section of River 
Valley Dr.  The area in question is from Tiger Dr. to Ridge View Dr.  The county is going 
to do additional paving to the west but in a desire to not have an awkward start/stop 
location they are offering to pay for the labor of installation by county crews if the Town 
will pay for actual asphalt material.  This is a benefit to both the town and county 
residents and I would recommend that we approve the interlocal. 
 
Additionally, the County Commissioners are going to pave the Deerfield Trace 
Neighborhood north of Jackson near CR 800.  There is a problem in that the roads have 
never been accepted from the developer.  Due to our municipal limits encompassing 
that area and the interlocal that already exists with the county to maintain area’s outside 
our Urban Core, the county is willing to provide the pavement and labor but they are 
asking us to accept the roads so that they can be sent to INDOT for recording into the 
appropriate street inventory.  Joe Rhetts is working on a second document and I will 
attach to the agenda once that is provided.  I would recommend that the council accept 
the roads allo 
 
Pete Olson 
Town Manager 
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